
 

 

Date: July 8, 2024 
 
To: Mayor and Council 
 
Author: Lu-Ann Marentette, Drainage Superintendent 
 
RE: Union Avenue Drain – Extending to Outlet – Notice to Abandon 
Project 
 
 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
That the Report dated April 10, 2024, prepared by Baird AE for the abandonment of the 
Extension Drain as per Section 40 of the Drainage Act BE ADOPTED. 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
Baird AE was appointed on February 23, 2015, under Section 78 of the Drainage Act, 
Subsection 1.5 - Otherwise improving, extending to an outlet or altering the drainage 
works.   
 

DISCUSSION 
 
The intention of the appointment was made so that the owner of the outlet could have 
the drain improved so that they could build a home on the property. 
 
Given the cost of engineering and the estimated construction cost ($1,200,000), the 
owner wishes that the project not proceed. 
 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
To date, the cost on record is $100,187.21.   
 
As this work was initiated by the Town for the benefit of parcel #290-15800, we would 
recommend that the cost be shared by the Town of Kingsville and parcel #290-15800 as 
follows: 
 
Parcel #290-15800  $83,155.38 
Town of Kingsville  $17,031.83 
 
 
  



  
 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Not required. 
 

CONSULTATIONS 
 

 
PREPARED BY: 
 

 
Lu-Ann Marentette 
Drainage Superintendent 

REVIEWED BY: 

 

Tim Del Greco P.Eng. 
Senior Manager, Capital Projects and Engineering 

 

Richard J.H. Wyma CSLA 
Director of Planning and Development 

 
______________________________ 

John Norton  
CAO 


